Eastry Church of England Primary
Name ___________________

Yr 6 Home Learning Timetable for Summer Term 2019
Our school policy on home learning states that the recommended amount of homework for a Year 6 pupil should be broadly around a weekly average of 2 ½ hours for class follow up activities, and an additional 75 minutes for quiet reading time.

Home learning takes many forms. Sometimes it arises from a natural extension of the class lesson. Sometimes it is set as an additional exercise. Always I make a point of insisting that if work is not finished in class time, then it is, where at all possible, taken home and completed. I feel this policy encourages a good work ethos, and helps prepare pupils for the responsibilities demanded of them on secondary transfer.

In addition, home learning in other subjects is set from time to time – where occasion demands. All children are given two timetables; one for school and one for home reference- so you will also be aware what subjects they are studying – and when. 

Our project for the term will on Bridges (Technology).   This term the children will not be expected to produce a project at home.  

I generally make a policy of allowing children a full week to complete most homework set. Pupils are expected to write out their home learning tasks into their Assignment Books. These books live in their bags and provide an on going record of what has been set, at what date, and when it must be handed in. Please ask your child regularly for access to this important record book. I sometimes write comments in it for you to read. Please also use the book to make me aware of anything I need to know of a non-confidential nature, including absences, problems with work, etc. 

Class Home Learning Timetable

	Monday
	Multiplication tables

	Tuesday
	Maths  Challenge Group 1.    Sats Practice

	Wednesday
	Maths Challenge Group 2 & 3   Sats Practice

	Thursday
	Sats Practice

	Friday
	Spelling test and sentences.  Reading Record Books


The class can expect a few practice SATs early this term, to help prepare them for the tests proper on the week beginning Monday 13 May. Please remember not to be away for this period as these tests are very important, both for your child and for the school. 
I will be organising a Grandparents’ Talent Afternoon where the children will be entertaining family and close relations –details to follow. 

This year’s musical (One More Step) will be performed on the evenings of 10 and 11 July at the slightly earlier time of 6:00 pm. – more details to follow.   The children are really looking forward to producing this entertaining production, and having some fun along the way. 

On a personal level, I would like to state I have really enjoyed teaching this particular year group. Indeed, as a class, they have worked enthusiastically as a winning team together. The children are certainly a credit to themselves and you, their parents. And I really do believe the accelerated learning progress I have seen in most of the children this year, will generally be reflected in their SAT results.  

Yours sincerely,

_________________

John O’ Gorman
Curriculum information for Parents - Summer Term 2019
	English and Maths. We will be focusing on information writing this term as well as revising over grammar, punctuation and spelling skills for SATs. The children will also have a chance to practise some comprehension practice papers. Our Maths planning follows the guidelines set out in the New Curriculum and we will also be undertaking SATs revision as well as looking at ways of developing reasoning  skills – particularly relating to more complex problem solving activities. 


	Science 
We will be undertaking an investigation  - to do with Living Things in their Environment




	Art and Design We will be undertaking lots of sketching and perspective work relating to movement and still life situations.


	Computing    We will be undertaking some ambitious work on programming. We will also be covering, as in every term, E Safety.


	Design and Technology. Our assignment this term is to construct a bridge out of art straws that might support a maximum amount of weight. 


	RE We will  be learning about what it is like to be a Christian. 


	Music Singing and composition work with a focus on Music for all Occasions and will include preparation for this year’s school musical: 


	French. We will be improving our language skills and enjoying fun games activities too.


	Personal, Social, Health Education In the first half of the term we will be examining issues to do with drug education During the second half of the term we will be preparing ourselves for secondary transfer, looking at issues to do with organisation, asking for help, bullying, truanting and friendships, 


	Things to remember (i.e. Gymnastics/ Games, Test days, etc.)

PE is on a Tuesday. Games  is on a Friday. Please remind your child to bring their outdoor kit for both of the above days. 

Forthcoming events:
Class visit to Kent Police Station –Maidstone 

Year 6 Musical: 10 & 11 July (6:00pm)

Our Leaver’s Service is Tuesday 23 July 9:15am
Our residential class outing to Kingswood Activity Centre is booked for Wednesday 17 to 19 July . 


